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April 21, 2020 
 
VIA EMAIL  
AND REGULAR MAIL 
Jericho Mountain Wind Company 
David Brooks 
11 Island View Road 
Weymouth, MA 02189 
 
RE: Tax Map 410 Lot 5 (“the Property”) – ZBA Application & Planning Board Site Plan 
Application (“your Applications”) 
 
Dear Mr. Brooks: 
 
We received the attached letter from Jericho Power LLC (“Jericho Power”) regarding your 
Application for the Special Exception that you are seeking concerning the proposed 
recreational use at the Property.  Jericho Power has indicated its objection as controlling 
Tenant to your proposal and cited the lease with you, a Notice of which is on file at the Coos 
Registry of Deeds at Book 1356, Page 977 and included in the attached letter.  As such, the 
City views your Applications as seeking to amend Jericho Power’s previously approved Site 
Plan concerning the Property, which cannot proceed without the consent and involvement 
of Jericho Power.   
 
The City’s normal procedure to is ask, as we did on your ZBA application, if prior 
applications have been filed for the subject property; and when various persons hold 
property interests in the subject property, we always ask if the developer is filing an 
application that they have written permission on file from all such property interest 
holders.  While this case involves a slightly different set of interests, there is an already 
approved Site Plan and the recorded Notice of Lease that indicates exclusive development 
rights are controlled by Jericho Power; and based on that Site Plan and Jericho Power’s 
letter of objection as a legal tenant of the Property, I have come to the determination that 
the City can proceed no further on either your Applications until you are able to come to a 
written signed agreement with Jericho Power clearly stating  that you have Jericho Power’s  
authority and consent to proceed with your proposed recreational use on the Property. 
 
In this way, neither you nor the City will waste limited valuable resources on your 
Applications until you are able to come up with a solution that will work for all parties 
concerned.  
















